Mr. Jack Copeland Sports Editor Wichita Beacon Wichita, Kansas

Dear Mr. Copeland:

of February 25th to this office in regard to the tickets for the Kansas-Missouri basketball game Friday evening.

We have been out of reserved seat tickets since February 15th and have had to turn away several hundred requests already. We have had general admission tickets in the top balcony, but this location does not offer a very good view of the playing court, and we do not recommend it if you really want to see the game.

Our press space is also limited and those tickets have already been issued to those sports writers who cover our games regularly. It seems that there just isn't anything that we can do about it except offer you standing space or some of the general admission tickets, and I am quite sure that you would not want to make the trip here to watch the game from either location.

In the event that you do, we will be glad to do the very best we can, and wish that you would advise us whether or not you are coming because I am sure there will be absolutely nothing available by Friday evening, - not even standing room.

Regretting that we cannot take care of you in a good location, I am

Very sincerely yours,

E. L. Falkenstien, Sec'y U. of Kans. Phys. Edu. Corp.

ELF: IN